FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        DECEMBER, 2011, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 13

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Columbia(3), Eldorado(2), Fairfield, Frankfort at West Frankfort, Johnston City, 

Mt. Vernon, Shawnee at Wolf Lake, Southwestern Illinois College-Belleville, Thompsonville, Zeigler
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS –St. Clair
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0
    PARTICIPANTS – 0
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 5
IAVAT Section 25 Agriculture Teacher Meeting, Harrisburg

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
FCAE Staff Meeting and Christmas Party, Springfield
Region 6 EFE System Directors’ Meeting, Rend Lake College, Ina
Website Conference Call with Programmers for Future Work
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – 1889
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 8
Prepared for Section Winter Agriculture Teacher Meetings
Prepared for School Board Presentation on Benefits of a Junior High Agriculture Program

Wrote Letter of Recommendation for Brent Miller

Observed SIUC Student Teacher, Erica James

Managed and Maintained the Website
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

The Century High School at Ullin restarted their agriculture program. They will have three classes for students starting the spring semester, 2012.   A change in administration at the Columbia School District has given the agriculture program new life.  A cooperative agreement with Waterloo has allowed five students from Columbia to take an evening agriculture course at Waterloo.  Nearly forty parents and supportive individuals attended the first organizational meeting. Two agriculture courses will be included in the course registration guide for students to sign-up for the 2012-13 school year.  Meeting with programmers went well to improve our website.  It was unfortunate that the new horticulture building has been placed on hold at Southwestern Illinois College.  
